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KINGSTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Held on 19th July 2018 at 1930hrs in The Reading Room, Kingston

 DRAFT  M I N U T E S

	PRESENT
	Cllr Merv Freeman
	Cllr Flo Watts

	
	Cllr Hayley Swain
	Cllr Sally Richardson

	
	Cllr Alison Lewis
	Cllr Heather Summer-Nutting

	APOLOGIES
	Cllr Eve White
	DCC Cllr Rufus Gilbert

	IN ATTENDANCE
	SHDC  Cllr Beth Huntley
	Parish Clerk Sue Green


	069.18
	Apologies: - KPC Cllr White, DCC Cllr Rufus Gilbert
	

	070.18
	Declarations of Interest In accordance with the Code of Conduct, members were Invited to declare any personal or disclosable pecuniary interests, including the nature and extent of such interests they may in items to be considered at this meeting.  Members are also reminded that any change to their Declaration of Interests must be Notified to the Parish Clerk within 28 days of the change
Declaration of Interests: Cllr Freeman and Richardson Allotments (Personnel) 
	

	071.18
	Open Forum:  Cllr Freeman took the Chair in the absence of Cllr White and welcomed Parishioners
Dolphin Inn Car Speed - Parishioner expressed parishioners concerns to traffic travelling too fast through the thoroughfare of the Dolphin Inn, the silence of electric cars of being particular concern.  The parishioner reported that there has been a near accident with a child. It was further explained that although there is a slow sign at the beginning of the lane leading to the Dolphin to warn drivers, parishioners would like the support, advice or action from KPC. Cllr Freeman expressed KPC’s sympathy for the situation and having briefly looked for solutions through the DCC web site. Section 116 which is only a Temporary Stopping Notice is of high cost at £1,000.00 indicating that any Highways action could be very costly.  Cllr Freeman thanked the Parishioner for highlighting this to KPC and made assurances this will be put on the Agenda for the next KPC meeting.  KPC will look into and seek advice from other sources in the meantime to be able to report back. 
Planning Application 1944/18/FUL - Parishioners with a current Planning Application attended the KPC meeting to offer any answers the KPC may have about Planning Application 1944/18/FUL. .  KPC confirmed having looked at the plans and no questions had arisen. Clerk confirmed that SHDC had given a deferral date to submit KPC’s response to this Planning Application. 
Cllr Freeman thanked all Parishioners for attending the meeting with further explaining Parishioners are welcome to remain in the meeting as observers but are not permitted to take part during the business section of the meeting which now follows. 
	

	072.18
	Minutes of Previous Meetings – Minutes of Meeting Thursday 21st June 2018 approved and signed as a true record.   
	

	073.18
	Devon County Councillor's Report: Nothing to Report 
	

	074.18
	SHDC Report: Cllr Huntley’s reported
Budget Central Government has declared there will be no extra money granted to District Council owing to the extra funding being put into the NHS.  

SHDC Investments SHDC has now confirmed that any investment of money they make will be actioned in the South Hams and not, as previously planned, in other parts of the country.  SHDC want to improve and invest in the local areas and communities.

Community Funds – replaces the TAP fund.  This means that Parishes need to team up with each other to apply for funding that would benefit all Parishes participating in the application.

Democracy Week – SHDC will be asking Parish Councils to complete a survey.  More information to follow.
Ultra-Fast Broadband and Mobile Phones – Ultra-fast Broadband will be installed in Bigbury.  There are also investigations into boosters being placed in strategic places to make a better reception from Mobile Masts.  Cllr Huntley will make further enquiries and report back.
Bottle Bank – Cllr Freeman reported when the Bottle Bank is overflowing it is very difficult to make contact for a collection of the container, the telephone number that could be used to request a pickup is now discontinued.  It is now a very complicated procedure to request the container to be removed.  Cllr Huntley advised contacting Dale Cropper at DCC.  All Noted.
Planning KPC Questions Cllr Freeman thanked Cllr Huntley for answers and highlighting to SHDC the observations and questions raised by KPC at the May 2018 meeting (item 026.18).  Cllr Freeman thanked Cllr Huntley for her report.
	

	075.18
	Correspondence: (General List Circulated):  
1. Question by Newsletter Editor – All Noted
2. Bigbury Broadband – All Noted
	-

	076.18
Cont’d

076.18


	Neighbourhood Development Plan: - 1. Judy Alloway reported
Regulation 14 Draft Plan.

The Draft is going well and near finalisation with Lee Bray. The final Draft will be circulated to KPC ready for signing off at the September KPC meeting.  The Draft will then hopefully go to SHDC in September.  Following these stages the Reg 14 Draft Plan is then put to the Nationally appointed Inspector for final agreement prior to the Parish Referendum.  
Grant by Groundswork Lee Bray submitted invoice for inspecting the Draft NP Plan. This is paid for against the 3rd Grdswork Grant.
Technical Assistant – European legislation requirement cost will be met by a separate Grant.
Stationery - a limited amount of the NP’s will be printed through SHDC and put through each of the parish letter boxes. It will be placed on the Parish NP Web Site.  There will also be a dedicated Drop In Day for comments.

Traffic Speed – following the Parishioners concern to the above item 071.18, JA highlighted the village questionnaire concerns to speeding within the village. Cllr Freeman confirmed that the last two surveys of monitoring the traffic speed showed no evidence of speeding.  JA reinstated and asked again for KPC to look carefully at the speeding section in the KNP.  All Noted.
Village Open Space – JA expressed her concern that SHDC do not have on their records any trace of the Dedicated Open Space owned by the Lewis family. Cllr Lewis stated that it is on DCC records.  JA responded that it is important to be on the SHDC list so as to safeguard the documentation.  All noted.
Cllr Richardson – has stepped down from the KNPTG.  All noted

KPC – Cllr Watts Nothing to report.
	

	077.18
177.18.01

177.18.02

177.18.03

177.18.04
	Finance: Opening Balance 

Current Account Total                                   £9,511.40

Less Set Aside                                               £5,461.00

Less June Outgoing                                      £1,525.76

Balance to be left in Hand                             £2,524.64

Business Account                                         £ 1,835.53

Payments to be Authorised

Clerks Wages July 2018                                   £  219.04
Clerk Heating & Broadband July 2018             £    15.00

Clerk Stationery Stamps July 2018                  £      6.96

Clerks Wages August 2018                              £  219.40

Clerk Heating & Broadband August 2018         £    15.00

Lee Bray KN Plan Inv No KNP 0005                 £  750.00

Marquee Deposit Refund Sibley                       £  150.00

Marquee Deposit Refund Moore                       £  150.00
Total                                                                £ 1525.40

Also to be Noted Payment to be Authorised

1-2-3 Annual Business Renewal Web Site       £  100.66

Payments Received                                        £  000.00
Also to be Noted Payments Received 

RR Donation to Revival Project 

(unused Funds to be returned to RR Account)  £7,000.00

HMRC VAT Refund Period 1/1/18 to 30/6/18  £   905.88

Marquee (Sml) Hire with Refundable Deposit  £    75.00

TAP 2017/18 RR Ceiling Project Part Of         £6,856.00

Set Aside Current A/c at 19/07/18

£

Allotment 

581.0 0

Marquee                                                                             

558.00

Marquee Deposits                                                           

00.00
Neighbour Watch                                                           

104.00

3rd Groundwork Grant N’hood Plan 

3341.00
DCC 2017/18 Locality Grant RR 

877.00

Total

6510.00

 Pro-Forma Invoices to be received from Kingston Reading Room Ceiling Revival contractors F W Jarvis and ELM Construction
for KPC to ask SHDC and DCC to release Grants already awarded from DCC and SHDC.
Invoice authorisation Clerk request to KPC to pass authorisation for raising cheques for the Contractors of the Reading Room 
Ceiling Project, electricians F W Jarvis and building firm ELM Construction will be raised before the September KPC meeting. 

Cllr Freeman stated that these invoices will be met by Grant funding and Funds raised by the village over the last seven years.  After 

further discussion it was agreed by all.
VAT  Clerk reported having submitted VAT returns form for the period of 1st January 2018 to 30th June 2018 for a claim of £905.88
Internet Banking –Clerk reported Lloyds Bank have given authorisation for Clerk to “view only” the KPC Business Account.  “View Only” is now authorised for the KPC Treasures Account and Business accounts.  Access for Bank Transfer by KPC signatories is still to be actioned. All Noted above items.
	

	178.18
	Grants:- No further updates at this moment in time
	

	179.18
	TAP Funding: - Clerk contacted SHDC to request for interim payment towards the first Invoices being raised by the two contractors for the Reading Room Ceiling Project.  SHDC has confirmed that the sum £6,856.00 will be paid by BACS leaving a balance of £644.00 still to be claimed. All Noted

	

	080.18
	Public Open Spaces: - Clerk reported a draft feature for the Kingston Newsletter had been prepared for approval by KPC.  After some editing, approval was passed by Cllr Lewis and KPC.  This will now be placed in the August Newsletter. 
	

	081.18
	Asset to the Community Value: - Clerk forwarded document to Cllrs.   All confirmed receiving and reading the documentation that had been received from SDHC.    
	

	082.18
	Standing Orders: Clerk still to action any updates. All noted
	

	083.18
	SWW: - Cllr Freeman reported a letter of acknowledgment has been received from the Environmental Agency in connection to  KPC’s concerns to the villages sewage works..  See item 012.18 April KPC minutes.  All noted. 
	

	084.18
	Clerks Report: - Training  DALC has agreed to credit KPC for Cllr Summer-Nutting missing the training that had been booked., Cllr Summer-Nutting confirmed to be being able to attend the next training date of Wednesday 17th October 2018 at Exeter. 

I DALC’s next meeting is on Wednesday 26th September 2018 t 2pm. Cllr Richardson confirmed to being able to attend.  Clerk to raise KPC report to submit to the meeting.  All noted. 
	

	085.18
	Defibrillator:  Clerk reported the defibrillator training went well with some 10 people attending, in spite of the World Football Match being televised.  Michael Jarvis organised and booked Nigel Toms for the training which was held in the Reading Room on Wednesday 11th July 2018.  KPC passed on their thanks to Nigel Toms for his time and dedication to supplying this training which is very beneficial to the village.  Thanks were also passed onto Michael Jarvis for organising the event.  All Noted
	

	086.18
	KEG: - Cllr Swain confirmed that plans are going well with extra activities for the children this year.  Clerk confirmed SHDC will be contacted to ask for rubbish to be collected, also to ask where to leave the filled recycled sacks.  Came & Co has been contacted to give details of the event. Clerk to advise Cllr Swain of reply.  KPC past on their thanks to Cllr Swain and all of KEG for organising the Fun Day on behalf of the Kingston PC.  All noted.
	

	087.18
	Marquee: Cllr Freeman confirmed booking for the 4th August 2018 is all in order. All noted
	

	088.18
	Report:  1.Planning Cllr Freeman reported.    Planning App 1944/18/FUL Pearson, Land Adjacent to Gabberwell Erection of dwelling. Clerk confirmed that SHDC had agreed a deferral date for KPC to being able to forward their response.  Cllr Freeman asked KPC for their confirmation of inspecting these plans and for any questions arising from the inspection.  All agreed to having read the plans and confirmed no questions to ask.  Cllr Richardson proposed to a response to SHDC of support, seconded by Cllr Summer-Nutting, agreed by all.  Clerk to forward response to SHDC..

Higher Gabberwell House - Planning App 1703/18/FUL– No decision to date.
VPLtd - Planning Application 4068/17/OPA – No updates.
Sanderson’s Field - Planning Application 3965/17/OPA – No updates
Hardy – Planning Application 0671/18/FUL – Archaeology is asking for more information before submitting their report to SHDC
2 Recreation Ground Sub Committee:  Cllr Lewis reported
Recreation Ground Sub Committee – a successful meeting was held on 12th July 2018. Ace of Spades has confirmed still to action removal of the 2 Copse Trees at the confirmed KPC cost of £50.00.  Damaged Jnr play area bench has now been removed.  All other actions raised by the SHDC Allianze report have been noted. KYPA have confirmed re-commencing in September. All Noted 

3. Allotments: Cllr Summer-Nutting confirmed Clerk has circulated an advisory e-mail that the KPC Spring visit has been actioned. The request for flower heads of the Ragwort weed has been actioned by tenants. 
4 Reading Room: Cllr Freeman reported the Ceiling Project is progressing well.  Grants and funding for the project are all underway with Jim Dewar, Project Manager, Alan Coleman-Smith RR Treasurer and KPC Clerk overseeing.  The Calor Grant Fund was unsuccessful, many thanks is passed to the community, their families and friends for being so supportive to try to win this grant.  

RR Chair – Kayleigh Easton has, owing to change of circumstances, stepped down from being the RR Committee Chair.  KPC pass on their thanks and appreciation to Kayleigh for her support and inspiration to the RR Committee.  A new Chair is currently being looked for; an appeal will be placed in the Newsletter.  All noted 

5.Street Furniture:  Cllr Freeman Nothing to report
6 Footpaths: Cllr Freeman reported the gate on Lower Road leading down to Wiscombe Beach has still to be repaired. All noted.
7 Tree Wardens Report:  Cllr Freeman Nothing to report
8.Kingston Church: - Report received from JA 
Sports Day 2019 The PCC has agreed the proposal from the Friends of St James - to hold a sports day on the Rec. on the afternoon of 27th August 2019 in aid of the Church. 
Open Church Day - The Friends will hold an Open Church Day on 15 or 16th September 2018. The Friends involvement and contribution to the Church is considerable and very much valued.

Church May Fair - Final total was just under £1000. The Table Top Sale was very popular. 

Health, Safety and Safeguarding the Churches - measures have tightened up considerably over the past 2 years. It is hoped that all those who use the Church will understand the need to support these despite possible new restrictions.  

Remembrance Day Service - 2018 BiKiRy will be at Kingston. A trumpeter for the Last Post is being looked for. All Noted
	

	
	Date of Next Meeting:  Thursday 20th September 2018 from 7.30 pm.  
	

	
	Closure of Meeting:-   8.45 pm 
	


Signed By Chair ………………………………      Dated ……………………………….

Kingston Parish Clerk - Sue Green,  Old Stack, 1 Chapel Row, Kingston, Kingsbridge, Devon TQ7 4PJ

Telephone 01548 810270      e-mail  kingstonclerk@gmail.com


